
Rattling Sabres
(Prophetic message 21-8-2019)

Question:  While we were in your presence, Lord, you gave us the historic expression, “rattling sabres”,
for Australia. What is it that you want us to know about this?

Message

“This is a time of great flux in the world. There are many wanting to rise up and seize control. There are
many who operate in fear. There are many who just don’t know who to trust or where to turn. I am the
one to turn to. In this season, it will be essential that you turn to me, that you will look to me, that you
rely on me. It will be essential for the safety of each individual and for each nation, and it will be a central
function that you must all adopt.

I am in control. This world is now mine. I paid the price to purchase it back from the enemy. The enemy
is still making noises, making trouble, but his time has not yet come. I have allowed him to continue his
work so that the hearts of men can be manifested. In this season of the history of mankind on the Earth,
you are entering another time of danger. I have warned you about this, to be prepared for it, so take this as
good advice, as a matter of urgency. You must stick with me. You must adhere like sticky tape to paper so
that we are linked together, unable to be separated.

My duty to you is that of a strong brother, one who will protect at all costs his young family members. In
ancient times, this was called a ‘safe city’, a ‘stronghold’, to protect people from enemies. I am that for
you.  This must become a fact to you. This is not religious jargon. I’m talking about the reality of life, the
reality of life and death. 

Now, I have placed you on Earth, each one of you, at this time in history.  You are all here for a purpose –
each one of you. You were given your assignments before you came, so this is not a game to me. This is
more like a chess match, where I need the pieces on the chessboard to be moved in strategic positions so
that the end goal of the Kingdom can be achieved. Now, there are many of these. Each of you has your
own personal chess match, where I am moving you around and placing you in positions of influence, all
for the good of Father’s plans for His creation. If you don’t understand that this is a reality, that you are
here for a purpose for my Kingdom and not for yourself, you have missed the whole point of your being.
So at this time, when nations are threatening other nations, where leaders are rising up and threatening
destruction to those who resist them, I must be able to use you in my Kingdom to expand it, to impact the
whole Earth, despite what you see going on around you.

Do not listen to the news and see that as inevitabilities. Do not fear. Do not trust in the politicians and
leaders. Trust only in me. I will show you who else you are able to trust and rely on, and whose lead in
society you should be following. In the meantime, listen to me. Let me teach you. Let me expose those
things in your life and in your character which are preventing you from being of the most use for my
Kingdom. Grow up: Mature as sons of the Most High God. This is your status. This is your identity. This
is who you really are. Nothing should trouble you. Nothing should cause you to fear, because as a son,
you have an all-powerful Father, and myself as your older brother, who is able to deal with any and every
situation, whatever it happens to be.

This ‘rattling of sabres’, this fear-mongering that world leaders are perpetuating and initiating, these are
like chaff in the wind. Most of these are wind-bags, but because of peer pressure, because of wanting not
to lose face, many will boast and will be forced to act, otherwise they lose their seat of power. This is a
dangerous situation. It is unstable. Find your stability in me, and allow me to guide your life and the life
of this  nation down a successful,  prosperous path.  This  can happen in an environment of threat  and
challenge. I demonstrated it in the past, so it is not an unknown factor that you’re trusting in.  

I use the expression ‘rattling sabres’ because that’s what it is, it’s designed to scare. The purpose is to
coerce people into subjection to their will. You are sons of the Most High God, this is not what you [are
to]1 do.  Your spiritual warfare is to resist. It doesn’t matter what it is. If it’s not from me, you are to resist

1 – Added to make the message of the sentence more understandable.   [LDS]
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it in the way I show you. Then at the appropriate time, you attack whatever it is that is opposing you, as I
show you how to attack. It is essential that you understand that it has to be done my way if my plans are
to succeed. Of course, these are Father’s plans, not mine. If you and I together are to achieve Father’s
plans, you have to come under my oversight, my guidance as the general-in-charge, as it were.  

I have the big picture. I have the end-game plan. Alignment with me and my will by your loving surrender
to me will see advances in the right direction for you and for your nation. Trust me. Trust me.  Learn to
rest in me, and allow me to do what I need to do in you, through you and around you. When every one of
Father’s sons is doing this, there is a shift in the spiritual realm, and the atmosphere changes, and things
that were offensive, things that were threatening can just evaporate. 

I’m looking forward to our lives together, our interactions, as we move Australia forward to reach its
destiny as a nation. Enjoy me as we do this because it’s our relationship together that will see Australia
change.”

Laurence Smart
Distributor for Canberra Company of Prophets
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